InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org

	via fax  011 504 237 1121

Lic. Ricardo Maduro

President of Honduras 
	via fax:   011 504 221 5666

Dr. Roy Edmundo Medina

Attorney General of Honduras

	via fax: 011 504 236 9320

Ambassador Larry Palmer

US Ambassador to Honduras
	 via fax:  202 966 9751

Sr. Mario Canahuati

Honduran Ambassador to US


January 12, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We are outraged about the shameful 25 year prison sentence given to Marcelino Miranda and Leonardo Miranda, two indigenous leaders from the Lenca descendent village of Montaña Verde, municipality of Gracias, department of Lempira, who are members of the indigenous organization, COPINH (Civic Council of Indigenous and Popular Organizations).  This follows their being falsely detained in January 2003, charged, illegally imprisoned, tortured while in prison, and denied appropriate medical treatment.  

Amnesty International wrote to the Honduran Minister of Security January 23, 2003 requesting that he conduct a thorough and independent investigation of the allegations against the Miranda brothers.  The Honduran Special Prosecutor for Ethnic Affairs brought a lawsuit against several police personnel on charges of torture and abuse of authority during the Mirandas’ arrest. We expressed our extreme concern in letters to you on May 21, 2003 and November 1, 2003

On January 8, 2003 twenty-one men entered Montaña Verde, breaking into their houses, threatening their families, and brutally beating them. Marcelino and Leonardo were then dragged to Gracias prison, where they were tortured and kept jailed under fabricated charges.  Marcelino Miranda was forced under torture to sign a confession for unknown charges.  On April 6, 2003 both Miranda brothers were again brutally beaten and terrorized, this time inside their jail cells by armed men from the COBRA security force unit.

Now they have been sentenced to 25 years in prison!  Honduras’s justice and penal systems are being used as instruments of repression.

We urge the immediate release of the Miranda brothers, whose health and security are at risk.  Furthermore, we urge an end to the intimidations and violence against the indigenous movement in Honduras and the immediate solution of existing land conflicts.

Thank you for your prompt attention to these urgent matters.  We expect to hear from you with news that the Miranda brothers have been released.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai



Coordinator


Copies:
Honduran Mission to the United Nations ~ email: m.suazo@worldnet.att.net 

Licda. Jany del Cid, Special Prosecutor for Ethnic Affairs ~ via fax 011-504-221-5620

COPINH ~ via fax 011-504-783-0817  and  email:  copinh@hondutel.hn
Dr. Oscar Alvarez, Minister of Security ~ via fax  011-504-220-4352
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The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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